
 https://www.chamberofcommercementonec[image: image1.png]CALIFORNIA



a.org
          Mentone Chamber of Commerce   
Teleconference Meeting January 26, 2021
1.    Welcome/IntroductionsThe teleconference  meeting was called to order by Chair, Gabe De La Rosa, 7:21 p.m.
   Board Members and Guests Present who had announced themselves previously
Gabe De La Rosa, Chairman, temp. VP.Angie De La Rosa, Secretary, Warren Wendel, Treasurer,  Joyce Rapp, Jan Orbaker, Terri Lozano , JP Gutierrez,  Liz Lusk,  Lorena  Mort, Deputy S.B. County Sheriff’s Department (Steve Hellerman)
2. Approve  Minutes   Elizabeth Lusk/Terri Lozano approved w/one change
3.  Financial Report Warren Wendel, Treasurer gave balances with debits and credits.
4.  Communications/Correspondece/Chairman Report  David Wilder resigned as Chairmen, Gabe De La Rosa nominated and voted in as Chairman. Liz Lusk introduced herself to the members. Liz is a nominee and Jan Orbaker is a nominee for Vice Chairman vacancy. No other nominees came forth. We will vote by ballot at the February 23 meeting to fill the vacancy. Next Adopt a Highway is Sat, Feb 27, 8:00 a.m.
6. Unfinished Business The membership drive is on and you can mail your membership dues of 25.00 to Chamber of Commerce P O BOX 246 Mentone 92359. Joyce mentioned dues are too low. Jan said not good to raise at this time.
Lorena Mort Deputy SB County Sheriff reported 1, 230 calls and 115 reports for the area. Heavy rains are coming up and the Sheriff Dept will be going out for any flooding evacuations. If landslides/boulders they may go to homes to evacuate
Liz Lusk gave up date on the Chamber website. She took suggestions from the members. Changed the mailing to the P O BOX 246. She added a County Covid19 resource/ update page. There is a link to click on that takes you to mentonematters.org  She added a link so that people can join or renew membership. There is a link that takes you to the Chamber Facebook page, now the email on the webpage for contact is mac501@yahoo.com. 
7. New Business  Gabe went to Dollar General to have them join. Angie went to Arthurs. We reached out to Freckles restaurant. No opening yet. Joyce said Tom’s  Burgers should be opening. Owner signed pre-annex under duress so Tom’ could open. 54, 000 for the water meter! Gabe will try to go talk to owner. 
8 .   MACA  No meetings yet.
9.  Ways and Means  Maribeth and Jim Lotito absent so no report
10.  Information  JP Gutierrez stated with all the traffic on the highway the appearance of the business area is utmost. He will clean up when he sees any overgrowth or dirt/debris piled up. He cleaned the wheelchair ramps. JP suggested bus stop covers for shade. Liz said tell CHP about any gravel on roads. Omni Trans should be contacted about bus stop cover or billboard, like Terri suggested. Angie suggested heavy trash cans to limit trash messes. We can advertise on them too.
Adjournment 7:55  p.m.  The next meeting will be by February 23, 2021  (Immediately following the 7:00 pm COMET Board meeting).   
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